From: king peter

**Sent:** 19 August 2020 13:09

**To:** Development Control team; chairman@cpreworcestershire.org.uk

**Cc:** secretary@cpreworcestershire.org.uk; FRANK HILL

**Subject:** Re: Consultation on Planning Application 20/000010/REG3

Thank you for the notification. However this is a matter below the threshold of what we aim to comment on.

As a matter of general principle, it is normally better for schools to have permanent classrooms, but we are not able to comment on the specific case.

## Peter King

On 19 August 2020 at 12:06 Development Control team < DevControlTeam@worcestershire.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Sir/Madam,

Consultation on a Planning Application (Regulation 3) Town & Country Planning General Regulations 1992

**Application Ref:** 20/000010/REG3 **Grid Ref:** (E) 395482, (N) 264135

**Applicant:** Worcestershire County Council

**Proposal:** Proposed retention of a double mobile classroom on site

Location: Hanbury C of E First School, School Road, Hanbury, Worcestershire, B60 4BS

Worcestershire County Council is applying to Worcestershire County Council for planning permission for the above proposal.

The planning application and relevant documents are available to view on <a href="http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/eplanning">http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/eplanning</a> using the above application reference. When searching by

application reference, please ensure that the full application reference number, including the suffix are entered into the search field.

I would be grateful to receive any comments that you may wish to make on the proposal by **30 September 2020** by email or by post to the address below. If this is not possible then please let me know.

Due to the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic the majority of Council staff are working remotely. Whilst we have made arrangements for letters sent via the postal service to be distributed to the appropriate office, where possible, we encourage all comments / correspondence to be submitted by email or online using the above link.

Please note that all correspondence regarding any planning application will be available for inspection by the applicant and any interested third parties.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any queries.

## Regards



**Mark Lane** 

Monitoring & Enforcement Officer Development Management

Directorate of Economy and Infrastructure Worcestershire County Council County Hall, Spetchley Road, Worcester, WR5 2NP **Tel:** 01905 844063

Email: Mlane2@worcestershire.gov.uk



\*

**Confidentiality Notice** 

This message and any attachments are private and confidential and may be subject to legal privilege and copyright. If you are not the intended recipient please do not publish or copy it to anyone else. Please contact us by using the reply facility in your email software and then remove it from your system.

## Disclaimer

Although this email and attachments have been scanned for viruses and malware, Worcestershire County Council accepts no liability for any loss or damage arising from the receipt or use of this communication.

Monitoring of Email
Worcestershire County Council may monitor traffic data and the content
of email for lawful business purposes.